
Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakim congratulates the return of the Sadrist movement to the
Iraqi National Alliance meetings affirming their importance

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakim, head of the Iraqi National Alliance, congratulated the return of the

Sadrist movement to the Iraqi National Alliance meetings, counting their return a proof of the

cohesion and unity of the Iraqi National Alliance, indicating that the message that delivered

by the Sadrist movement committee from Sayyid Moqtada al-Sadr to the Iraqi National Alliance

was carrying a deep and important vision regarding the institutionalization of the Iraqi

National Alliance and the political process and to support the government.

\r\n

This took place in a press conference of the President of the Iraqi National Alliance after the

Political Authority of the Iraqi National Alliance meeting with the presence of Prime Minister

Mr. Haider al-Abadi and representatives of Sadrist movement Friday, 30.09.2016.

\r\n

His Eminence indicated that the Iraqi National Alliance studied the message of Sayyid Muqtada

al-Sadr and was received with acceptance and respect, and put under studying and modifications

with great and total understanding among the Iraqi National Alliance powers, noting that the

National Alliance will take the placed interrogations into account at Political and Leadership

Authorities, pointing out that some of interrogations was out of customary legal contexts

through hosting individuals under questioning by the parliament committees before the

questioning, stressing that the Iraqi National Alliance meeting will be according to certain

schedules of the three authorities , the Political, Leadership and Public, pointing to the

importance of the cohesion of the Iraqi National Alliance for the cohesion of the nation and to

consult with the rest of the blocks.

\r\n

For his part, the Prime Minister considered the return of Sadrists to the meetings of the Iraqi

National Alliance an important step for political stability, and the political stability is an

important aspect before launching thr battle of Mosul , that will be soon liberated, praising

the effort made by the president of the Iraqi National Alliance for unifying of the word of

Iraqis.

\r\n

Chairman of the Sadrist movement committee to the Iraqi National Alliance, Mr. Jaafar al-

Moussawi stated that the the content of the Sadrist Movement\'s letter will be announced by the

official spokesman of the Iraqi National Alliance, valuing the efforts made by Sayyid Ammar Al-

Hakim for the return of the Sadrist movement to meetings of the three authorities of the Iraqi



National Alliance.


